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March 11, 2002

The Honorable Cynthia Sullivan

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Sullivan:

Enclosed for Council consideration is an ordinance repealing five chapters of county code that are no longer relevant.  The ordinance also amends four sections of code to make them consistent with other adopted policies and codes.  The repealed chapters include K.C.C. 13.04, 13.08, 13.12, 13.16, and 13.20.  These chapters provided regulatory guidance for (1) King County’s past operation of local sewer systems and (2) on-site wastewater treatment and disposal (septic) systems.  The county has not owned or operated any local sewer systems since 1985.  All such systems are currently owned and operated by cities and districts.  The cities and districts have developed and implemented regulations addressing local sewer system design, construction, operation, and financing as consistent with state law.  Those local sewers systems served by King County’s wastewater treatment system must also be designed, constructed and operated in accordance with K.C.C. 28.84.  Regulation of on-site wastewater treatment and disposal systems is and has been provided by the Board of Health code and is and has been administered by the Seattle/King County Department of Public Health.

The code chapters to be repealed include outdated regulations regarding side sewer work and connections; design, installation, and repair of disposal systems; sewerage cleaning and removal; federal funding of sewerage disposal systems; and water and sewer system condition reports.  Some of these code sections have not been amended since 1944.  These chapters were reviewed for any applicable content by members of my staff, including representatives from the Seattle/King County Department of Public Health, Wastewater Treatment Division, and Roads Services Division.  In addition, the Utilities Technical Review Committee (UTRC) reviewed these proposed code changes.  The UTRC contains representatives from the agencies listed above and from the Council, Department of Development and Environmental Services, Department of Natural Resources, Office of Regional Policy and Planning, and Property Services Division.  The Council’s Code Reviser has also conducted a technical review of the proposed changes.

I would appreciate your review and concurrence with the proposed ordinance.  If you have any questions, please contact Bruce Bennett, Chair of the Utilities Technical Review Committee, at (206) 296-1952.  Thank you for your assistance in this matter.

Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive
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cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:
Ellen Petre, Interim Chief of Staff




Shelley Sutton, Policy Staff Director




Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council


Steve Call, Director, Office of Budget


Bruce Bennett, Chair, Utilities Technical Review Committee

bcc:
Pam Bissonnette, Director, Department of Natural Resources and Parks

Rick Kirkby, Manager, Water Resources Unit

